
 

February 10, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2181 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2181 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2181 would increase the fee for a duplicate title, antique vehicle title, and 

nonhighway or salvage vehicle title from $10 to $20.  The $10 increase would be deposited into 

a special fund for use by the county treasurer in paying for necessary help and expenses 

incidental to the services performed in administering the provisions of the act. 

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates HB 2181 would increase FY 2016 expenditures by 

$1,364 to modify forms, procedures, and the vehicle processing system, but could be 

implemented by the Division of Vehicles within existing resources.  The Kansas Association of 

Counties indicates the fee provided in the bill would increase revenue from title fees to county 

treasurers’ offices, but a precise estimate cannot be provided.  Any fiscal effect associated with 

HB 2181 is not reflected in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jack Smith, Department of Revenue  


